

# Holybourne Village Association

Founded 1974

## 9th June 2020 Zoom Meeting AGENDA

<b>Committee Members</b>	David Houghton (Chair); Vickie Kemp (Treasurer); Kate Carmichael (Secretary); David Tomlinson; Jerry Janes (Magazine); Julia Wood; Nick Wood; Rob Law;
<b>Ex Officio</b>	Andrew Joy (HCC), Graham Hill, Paul Crossley
<b>Others present</b>	Kelly-Jane Cox Helen Walters

No	Item	TO DO
<b>1</b>	<b>Opening of Meeting and Apologies for Absence</b> Apologies received from Peter Packham, Pat Lerew, Gordon and Ruth Randall	
<b>2</b> 2.1 2.2 2.3	<b>Minutes of Last Meeting</b> 2.1 Agree Minutes - minutes agreed. KC to sign and publish them on website 2.2 Signing of Minutes 2.3 Matters Arising - none	<b>KC</b>
<b>3</b>	<b>Members Open Forum</b> This forum is for any Holybourne resident who is not on the HVA committee to raise any issues related to the village (NB These may be time limited by the Chairman)  Helen Walters gave a quick talk about Cycle Alton, part of ACAN (Alton Climate Action and Network). This is a new cycling group covering the 5 cycling and 4 walking groups in Alton with the aim for Alton to become a more cycle friendly town. One of the issues that has arisen due to Coronavirus is the need to implement changes within the local area to allow social distancing when cycling or walking. The Council has been given money to make these changes and have developed an interactive website where local residents can make suggestions for improvements to the locality. Helen has suggested widening the path outside Andrews Endowed for instance, and that there be a lower speed limit through the village as people are walking in the road to socially distance from the queue of people waiting to get into the shop. Some of these changes will obviously be short lived but others may be adopted on a longer term and it is an ideal opportunity to experiment with some ideas now. This is obviously moving very quickly so ideas need to be put forward as soon as possible. The link is: <a href="https://hantscovidtravelmap.commonplace.is/">https://hantscovidtravelmap.commonplace.is/</a> KC to put on website and VK to put on Facebook	<b>KC/VK</b>
<b>4</b> 4.1	<b>Live Issues and Projects</b> 4.1 Parking and traffic in the village - GH has been approached by residents of Lower Neatham Mill Lane about the parking problem on London Road near to their junction. Graham has reported this to the relevant officer in EHDC and it has been added to the list together with Church Lane and Howards Lane. They will be looking at these junctions this year but obviously a lot of activities have been delayed due to Coronavirus.	

# Holybourne Village Association

4.2	<p>Coronavirus related topics - AJ reports that the household waste system is changing from next Monday.</p> <p>From 15 June, all HWRCs will revert to their normal summer opening hours of 9am until 6pm, seven days a week. Anyone wishing to visit a site will need to book a slot in advance. People will be able to book a 30-minute slot up to 48 hours in advance. Bookings can be made online at: <a href="http://www.hants.gov.uk/wasteandrecycling">www.hants.gov.uk/wasteandrecycling</a></p> <p>Telephone bookings, for those without access to the online system, can be made by calling <b>023 8017 9949</b>.</p> <p>Anyone wishing to book a slot will need to provide their name, car registration and, for online bookings, an email address. Bookings will be limited to one slot per household per week. More information about using the HWRCs is <a href="#">available online</a>.</p> <p>Concerns were raised that this may directly result in more fly tipping, especially as GH added that only one appointment per week can be made. Fly tipping is being tracked at the moment but something had to be done with regards to the queues.</p> <p>KC to add this to website. VK to add this to Facebook page.</p>	<b>KC/VK</b>
<b>5</b> 5.1 5.2 5.3  5.4 5.5	<p><b>Planning and Development Issues in and around Holybourne / Alton</b></p> <p>5.1 New Planning Applications - none of note at the moment.</p> <p>5.2 Treloars - no news at the moment.</p> <p>5.3 Veolia - Recycling facility - DH believes our role as the HVA is to make sure the community is informed factually and when we have details of the proposal we should have an extra meeting and take it from there. The application is yet to be validated and we can only put in an objection when we have seen the proposals. No Way Incinerator group have brought in consultants and we need to find out what their grounds for objecting will be. If we are going to oppose the application we need concrete facts.</p> <p>5.4 New Local Plan</p> <p>5.5 Alton and District Residents' Association</p>	
<b>6</b> 6.1  6.2 6.3	<p><b>Holybourne Events</b></p> <p>6.1 Bonfire Night - RL wonders if we should have a firework night this year. He believes that there will still be problems with mass gatherings in October and therefore it may not be able to go ahead. We have to make a financial commitment to purchase the fireworks and therefore need to make a decision as to whether we are going to hold the evening or not. RL will talk to Fantastic Fireworks to see if we can delay the decision a little. Decision to be made next meeting.</p> <p>6.2 Remembrance</p> <p>6.3 Carols by the Tree</p>	<b>RL</b>
<b>7</b> 7.1 7.2 7.3 7.4	<p><b>Village Communications</b></p> <p>7.1 Magazine - closing date for magazine contributions is 26th June</p> <p>7.2 Website - all going well, being updated regularly</p> <p>7.3 Facebook - all going well, being updated regularly</p> <p>7.4 Holybourne Archive Group - Linda has done some great research on pond which has been circulated.</p>	

## Holybourne Village Association

<b>8</b>	<b>Committee Reports</b>	
8.1	Treasurers Report - £9,817.88 in bank. £1600 from advertisers still outstanding. Vicky to politely chase.	<b>VK</b>
8.2	Friends of the Pond - DH and GH have spoken about the pond and GH has spoken to the Town Council. They are open to the proposal of taking over ownership of the pond. There is an open space meeting on 22nd July at which we will need to make a presentation. General consensus is that we would like the Town Council to take it over, as long as they didn't change the appearance in any major way. GH thought that this would not happen - that the Town Council would be happy to let us have a veto on any changes.	
8.3	Speed Watch	
8.4	Flood Action Group/Emergency Planning - no reports	
8.5	Church - Gordon investigating at the moment how they can restart opening up the church for private prayer.	
<b>9</b>	<b>Any Other Business</b> GH - the Town Council is open to improving the play area in Holybourne in next year's budget. They would like ideas of what could be improved. The lease from Froyle Estates has been received by the Town Council. The lease should be signed off by the end of June for another 30 years. KC to add this to website and VK to Facebook. Ideas to be sent to HVA to put forward to Councillors at next meeting.	<b>VK/KC</b>
<b>10</b>	<b>Close – DONM – Tuesday 14th July 2020</b>	